Randolph County Housing Coalition
March 8, 2013
The meeting was held in the 2nd floor meeting room of the Daymark Recovery Services building at 110 Walker Avenue located in Asheboro, North Carolina.  Brenda Goss called the meeting to order and congratulated members for receiving notification of the 501 (c) 3 status. Introductions by everyone present were conducted. 

An attendance sheet was passed around along with a sheet to record member contact information.  
Members Present:  Becky Buxton, Debbie Cole and Linda Oates (Christians United Outreach Center); John Evans (City of Asheboro); Myra Gaddy (Community Rep.); Wanda Pegg (Habitat for Humanity); Reesa Warren (Joblink); Jane McDaniel (Joy A. Shabazz); Roger King                  (RCATS); Tamika Williams (Salisbury Va. Medical Center); Mary Pat Buie, Phil Hewett, and Donna McCormick (Sandhills Center); Debbie Tolar (Salvation Army); Brenda Goss (Therapeutic Alternatives)
. 
Excused Absences: Frank Curry (Asheboro Housing Authority); Candie Rudzinski and Gerri Brower (Senior Adult Center), Addie Luther (East Side Homes); Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition); Courtney Chavis (Family Crisis Center); Jennifer Swift (Therapeutic Alternatives); Jeigh Adams (Latino Coalition) 
Guest:  Kaia Clarke from MDC and Wanda Parker The Benefit Bank of NC.  Lakita from Agape Homes.
Minutes
A motion was made by Donna McCormick to accept the February 2013 minutes with a correction in the spelling for Phil Hewett’s name.  The motion was seconded by Mary Pat Buie. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer Report Brenda Goss presented the financials in Courtney Chavis’ absence. The balance in the RCHC account is $313.69.  We have not received a bill from Maxton’s office to date.
Old Business   
Lunch and Learn:
Brenda reported for Jennifer Swift that the Chamber of Commerce had shown interest in partnering with the Housing Coalition and The Shelter of Hope for a Lunch and Learn Session. Jennifer is pursuing with Totally Committed about hosting the session. 

New Business
Rack Card:

Brenda passed around two options for the presentation card Courtney is working on for coalition members to review.  Both one sided and two sided options were shown.  Courtney and/or Jennifer will need to further explain the two options during the next meeting, so members can review the options again and make any recommendations/suggestions regards the rack card.
Presentation:  
Wanda Parker from The Benefit Bank of NC and Kaia Clarke from MDC presented information to coalition members.  Kaia shared information about MDC and shared that they look at America’s ability to save, build wealth, fight poverty and access health care and create a scorecard based on accessibility to those foundational needs.  North Carolina ranked 45th out of 50 states plus Washington DC in the nation.  It was reported that 50% of NC residents have no savings, no emergency funds or plans for the future.  In addition, 35% of those with incomes of $48,601 - $80,100 have less than 3 months’ resources in savings. The state received an “F” rating for Healthcare and also for Businesses and Jobs. Financial assets and income received a “D”.  The website to see what determines a score is CFEDinc.org

The benefit bank is a program of MDC and works to provide access for work support programs designed to help North Carolina residents.  NC Benefit Bank is based out of Durham and currently is established in 9 states.  It is a national program.  In Randolph County, Family Crisis Center is the established site for work supports. They are looking for additional sites and are also talking to RCC. Services such as income tax filing, FNS applications, Medicaid applications and more are available though their online site.  
 Additional information was available on the PowerPoint presentation and distributed as a handout. 
Unmet Issues: 
· There were no unmet issues to report
Committee Reports
Public Awareness and Membership Committee- Wanda Pegg reported that she along with John Evans and Jennifer Swift were working to apply for a grant to help with the expense of developing a web site and a Facebook page.  There was an effort to contact two members who had missed three consecutive meetings.  Jeigh Adams has been working on Fridays but still plans on attending in the future.  Addie Luther was coming but had car issues.  Both will remain on the role.  Wanda also mentioned that the Habitat “Pig in the Park” will be May 4th and the “ Invisible People” presented by Randleman High School last month, would be on site should the coalition want to participate and hand out RCHC rack cards.
Housing Inventory Committee- No report
Home Repair/Neighbors Helping Neighbors (NHN) Committee – No report
Program Services and Goals- The program committee will meet prior to the next RCHC meeting to look at suggestions for future grants and to review intake applications to see how to streamline one for all agencies.  Brenda also stated that the program committee would start looking at grants for a full-time Housing Specialist in the future.
BOS-COC Committee: Debbie reported the PIT data for Randolph County and shared the address for blog information on how the PIT data was used from 2012 provided by the NC Center to End Homelessness.  The information was provided by handout.  The announcements for the 2012 COC funding competition should be released within a couple of weeks. Debbie shared that the NOFA should come earlier this year than last and it would be important for RCHC to know what they wanted to pursue in the future. The BOS is in the process of reviewing its governance policies and structure to be sure it is in compliance with HEARTH regulations and will be also looking at a COC wide coordinated assessment system which will be the same for all 79 counties represented in the BOS COC. 
Hospitality Committee: No Report but Debbie Tolar was welcomed back to the group.
Round Robin
Mary Pat – Sandhills is working on accreditation on the 19th

Donna – Reported they are busy working with discharge teams for individuals being released from assisted living facilities because they didn’t meet the three requirements to receive services paid for by Medicaid. 
Debbie – The CUOC Super Thrift is now open.
John – Passed out a survey being conducted by the city to address a comprehensive transportation plan.  He requested that agencies make copies and pass out to those they serve to fill out.  There will be a second survey in the future to address public transportation specifically. He shared that no one has a taxi franchise  license at the current time in the City of Asheboro which is required to operate a taxi service.
Roger – Reported that Candie sent her regrets for missing the meeting.  She is working on a grant.
Jane – Reported that they have been real busy with disability hearings.

Tamika- Salisbury VA working at a Stand Down for Veterans on April 10th in Winston Salem.

Wanda- Announced the University of Georgia students returning to dry in a house on Old Main Terrace.  They really make an impact and are returning for the 14th year.  All members were encouraged to thank them for their service to our area if an opportunity presented itself.

Becky – Project Independence is going strong and we are  working with families eligible for the ESG funds.

Brenda closed the meeting.

Next meeting: April 12, 2013 at CUOC, 930 South Fayetteville St. Asheboro, NC  27203
Refreshments: CUOC

Respectfully submitted: Debbie Cole
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